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From the Chapter Director 

John & Wanda Osborn 
Lyle & Sheri Altes ñACDò   

Well here we are it is October, John and Wanda are travel-

ing again trying to enjoy Wandaôs new found freedom of 

retirement. We hope they have a good time and I know we 

will want to hear the stories, Johns adventures are always 

fun. The year is winding down and the Holidays are al-

most upon us but the riding weather is great and we all need to get out and enjoy it even if 

we all canôt be out or go as far as John and Wanda. 

September was a busy month and several of us have had a chance to get out and ride, camp, 

and have a good time together. We had a great time at Medina Highpoint resort, we had 

good food and great riding. We had 5 couples some in cabins some in campers, on the Satur-

day  we all rode to the Chapter K2ôs first rally where we met 3 more from our Chapter we 

had a good showing of 13 of us total. We all had a fun time it was a greats way to support 

this new and growing chapter. 

Five from our chapter also went to Victoria for that towns Boot Fest, the weather was great 

we meet up with Chapter U from San Antonio on Saturday at their hotel and rode over to the 

festival with them. Parking was not as bad as we thought it would be, we were able to park 

close and walked right into the car show. There were a lot of really nice cars, the car enthusi-

ast among you would really enjoy it and by mid-afternoon the Car show lots were packed 

with cars. The town square had vendors on both sides of the street on three sides of the 

square on the other side they had a couple of large screens with football game on them. All 
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Chapter Meetings 

The 3rd Tuesday @ 7:00 pm 

IHOP Hwy 183 and Duval  
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 Director 

Merchandise Coordinator 
John & Wanda Osborn, 512-528-8105 

 

Assistant Director 

Lyle & Sheri Altes, 512-897-0860  

 

Educator 

Dave  & Shirley Strebbing 512-750-9418 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Hubert Jackson, 512-567-8350 
 

Membership Enhancement 

Dawn Sprague,  512-301-3092 
 

Ride Coordinator 

Ken Burnett,  512-497-1259 
 

Couple of the Year 2015 
Fred & Helen Gnuechtel 512-947-6228 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Sheri Altes 512-415-1920 

 

Ways and Means 

Dave & Shirley Strebbing 512-750-9418 

 

Webmaster 

Lyle Altes, 512-535-7230 
 

Camping Coordinator 

Tom Sprague, 512-301-3092 

 

Seamstress 

Gayle Thomas, 512-832-9559 

 Director  

Mike & Robin Thacker, 281-686-8892 

 

Assistant Director  

Tom & Dawn Sprague, 858-755-6071 

 

 Educators 

Randy & Kathy Reese  512-744-3635 

 

Leadership Training 

Cliff & Gillian Allen 214-886-5798 

 

MEC Coordinator 

2010 COY Coordinator 

Lyle & Sheri Altes  512-897-0860 

 

2015-2016 COY 

Scott & Linda Gresak, 281-385-7800 

 

Treasurer 

Diane & Kenny Shults, 713-562-3994 

 

Entertainment Coordinator 

Vendor Coordinator 

Kenny Shults, 281-642-4619 

 

Chapter of the Year Coordinator 
Sheri Altes  512-415-1920 

 

Newsletter Editor/Webmaster 
Tom Sprague, 858-755-6071 

 

Motor Awareness Coordinator 
Scott Finnell, 512-591-7631 

Chapter O Team TX District Team 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to experience ñFriends for Fun, Safety and 

Knowledgeò first hand?   

 

If the answer is ñyesò, you are welcome to visit us at 

our Chapter gatherings.   

 

Chapter Oôs participants gather the third Tuesday of 

each month at 7:00 pm.  The location is at the IHOP 

Restaurant, 11654 Research Blvd (Hwy 183) at Duval 

Road in Austin, TX.  In case you get lost, the phone 

number is 512-345-7124.   

 

Please see page 10 for our Ride Calendar of Events.   

 

For more information, we encourage you to contact 

any of our team members or visit our websites (links to 

all are provided on this page).  

  

Wondering why you should join GWRRA?  Check out 

the benefits you will enjoy!                                                                           

Director  GWRRA 
Ray & Sandy Garris 

director@gwrra.org 
 

Director of Divisions / Programs 
Dave  & Gwen Carter 

foxwing1@sbcglobal.net 
 

Rider Education Director 
Tony Van Schaick 

avanschaick@nc.rr.com 

 

Leadership Training 
Paul & Cheryl Brosher 

pbrosher@sbcglobal.net 
 

Membership Enhancement 
Ed & Linda Johnson 

MED4U@comcast.net 

 

Global Affairs 
Dan Sanderovich 

dan.sanderovich@gmail.com 

 

Deputy Directors 
Bob & Nancy Shrader - Regions A, B, D, N 

Jack Wagner Region H 

Anita & JR Alkire - Regions F, I 

 

Director /Newsletter Editors 

Jim & Reba Berry 318-348-1275 

 

Assistant Director  

Steve & Billie Fleming  832-630-2038 

 

Region H Trainer 

Jack Wagner 405-359-7892 

 

Educator, Webmaster 

Sam & Anita Belinoski 

 

Treasurer &  

Chapter of the Year Coord. 

Ed & Ann Nahl, 405-321-6467 

 

Motorists Awareness Division  Coord. 

Mike & Becky Stevenson 985-725-1475 

 

2016-2017 COY 

Randy & Kathy Reese 512-744-3635 

 

MFA Coordinators 

Ricky & Karen Frazier, 281-615-1365 
 

Vendor Coordinators 

Ruby Seal 903-856-5153 

 

Member Enhancement Coordinator 

Tim & Becky Tinnel, 225-715-0195 

 

 

 

International Team Region H Team 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://gwrra.org/benefits.html
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(continued from pate 1) 
 

All in all a good time we will probably put it on 
schedule for next year. 

October looks even busier, starting with T-fest in 
Killeen, followed up the next weekend with Chapter 
Hôs rally in San Antonio ñWings in the Parkò, letôs 
get out there and support our neighbors. Then the 
following weekend several of our members are go-
ing to ñRegion H Fall Foliage Rideò in Arkansas, the 
weather will hopefully hold up. That area is  beauti-
ful  to ride in especially in the fall. So this is a 
busy  month and it looks like we will have just as 
busy of a November, keep an eye on your email, 
the newsletter and Facebook for more rides and 
events. 

What did I say Facebook? Yes Chapter O is now 
on Facebook check us out at https://
www.facebook.com/gwrraaustintxchaptero/ or 
follow the link from our websites home page. Many 
thanks for Linda Poullard for setting up this page for 
us. We plan on having scheduled events and rides 
posted on it and are already posting pictures for 
past rides and upcoming events some even from 
this last month. Please check us out make com-
ments and posts, we are still building and growing 
this page. Hopefully we will be able to help keep 
you informed and connected with all the things we 
are planning and look forward to your participation. 

We want to invite you all to come join us in some of 
the many activities we have planned it does not 
matter what you are riding, and if you canôt ride join 
us in the car or truck just get out there we look for-
ward to seeing and visiting with you. The more that 
comes the more fun it is for all of us. So letôs get 
out here and ride and have great times together. 

 
  

Lyle & Sheri Altes 
Assistant Directors 

Chapter O 

 

 

 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                 
 
 
 
Fall is here and now is when things start to get really 
busy with the holidaysô coming and all that is entailed 
with it, and as with our everyday life, our chapter life 
is getting busy also. With great weather there are 
more rides, end of the year rallyôs and special events 
coming our way. After such a strange summer with 
all the rain then the heat rides were hard to come by 
when we were able to do them. Now we are out in 
force enjoying ourselves and it is good to see so 
many of you out there. But with the busy and hectic 
times we still have to remember our equipment. It is 
so easy to forget when things get busy to do the sim-
ple things like T-CLOCS, checking our rain gear, our 
first-aid kits, making sure we have everything we 
need for the changing weather etc. 
 
We just ask that everyone slow down just enough to 
do all the necessary things so we can all start and 
end the rides safely and in comfort and be ready for 
the next adventure with our friends. And speaking of 
equipment the 3rd weekend in November the 19th 
and 20th 2016 Dexter Poullard is hosting a Mainte-
nance Weekend for those that are interested. For 
more information look further in this newsletter and 
watch your email and the chapter Facebook page. I 
have not been able to attend the ones in the past but 
I have heard of how much fun, and how much work 
has gotten done on these weekends. 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone at this monthôs 
meeting, it is hard to believe there is only this one 
and one more left this year and then the Christmas 
party. I know it seems early but donôt forget to start 
collecting items for our rallyôs silent auction, like the 
holidays the rally will sneak up on us fast and the 
earlier we get items in 
the easier it is to prepare 
for it. 
 
Letôs get out there and 
ride, 
Lyle & Sheri Altes 
 
 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Wing Ding was a blast!  

We surely hope you got to 

experience it.  There were so many great stories and 

pictures from all the routes selected to get to Billings.  

We had to drive our SUV but still had a great time.  

We were able to stop off at the SD/NE rally in Wall, 

SD the weekend before.  At Wing Ding, Region H 

was very well recognized.  We had Carolyn and Ste-

ve Cotton selected as the 2016/2017 International 

Couple of the Year.  Rodd Polk, LA District Educator, 

Keith Cooper, AR Chapter D Director, and Ricky Fra-

zier all were awarded National Merit Awards.  The 

Kansas Twisters were 1st Place in Show for motorcy-

cle drill teams.  The Region put on a fantastic bike 

show.  Rodd Polk headed up the Region H Crash 

Scene Enactment  which received great reviews and 

comments from the membership and the National 

Team.  Great job Rodd and Region H!    

Last weekend, Reba and I attended the OK District 

Rally in Muskogee.  The weather was great, the rides 

beautiful and the friends heartwarming.  Sadly, Gina 

and Johnie Fredman announced that they were step-

ping down as District Directors at the end of the year.  

Johnie has some family and career priorities to ad-

dress over the next couple of years and we all under-

stand that.  Also, KS Directors, Doris and Jack 

Schoeck, announced they were stepping down at the 

KS mid-winter meeting in January.  Both of these 

couples will be sorely missed and are greatly appreci-

ated for what they have done for GWRRA and Region 

H.  We wish them great success in the future.  As a 

result, we are now accepting applications for the posi-

tions of KS and OK District Directors until October 21.  

After resumes are collected, the Region Team will 

interview applicants and offer the positions to the 

most qualified applicant.  If you are interested, send 

me a resume.  If you have questions give, me a call 

or shoot me an email.  178476  

What are you doing October 21,23?  If you want 

some fun, travel and adventure, come join the Region 

H Ride In.  Details can be found later in this newslet-

ter.  Currently, we are looking at over 40 bikes.  Sat-

urday night will conclude at The Hub Motorcycle Re-

sort just south of Harrison with a big bonfire and lots 

of ñstoriesò.  We would love to see you there.   

  

Reba & Jim Berry 
Region H Directors Jack Wagner 

GWRRA Deputy Director 
Region H Trainer 

 
 
 
 
 
The Perfect Chapter gathering  
 Participation at the Chapter 
level is what makes or breaks 
GWRRA. We know that a ma-

jority of our Members don't participate in a Chapter ï 
even those who live near a Chapter. Those of us who 
'get it' can't understand not participating. But why 
don't the others prefer Chapter life? If they were truly 
'loners' they probably wouldn't have joined GWRRA in 
the first place. They obviously like to ride or wouldn't 
own a motorcycle. So, what's missing? Only thing left 
that I can think of is the Chapter gathering and activi-
ties. The Officer's Handbook outlines the Chapter 
gathering as follows:  
  
 ñIt is the means whereby GWRRA has FUN, grows, 
teaches, educates, informs and establishes a basis 
for GWRRAôs very existence. The Chapter gathering 
is the most important aspect of what we strive the 
hardest to accomplish; educating our Members in 
ways of safety, skill, knowledge and the FUN OF 
GWRRA.   
 
 Properly done, a Chapter gathering is the perfect 
medium to carry out our prime responsibility to our 
Members. It provides them a place to come to gain 
fun, friends, knowledge and camaraderie. It provides 
us the opportunity to ñsugar coatò the pills of safety so 
we can teach our "familyò the tools and skills that will 
enable them to live loactivity with their ñfamily.ò We do 
this by making our Chapter gatherings FUN! We 
make it a relaxed, non-political, non-religious, friendly 
place where there are No Strangers... good food, in-
teresting people and educational programs. This is 
not as difficult as it sounds, but it is very basic to ac-
complishing another of our missions: EDUCATE! If 
we can motivate our Members to attend a Chapter 
gathering, our job is half done. We must then insure 
that the gathering is so good, so interesting, so enter-
taining, so rewarding and so much FUN that they will 
return every month. They will also ñtalk it upò with 
their friends, thereby helping GWRRA receive the 
positive publicity that goes a long way in attracting 
new Members into our ñfamily.ò   
  
If you are like me and have attended gatherings at 
different Chapters (or under different directors), I'm 
sure you've seen some that you really enjoyed and 
looked forward to coming back to, while others were, 
well, lets just say not so much. What made the good 
ones good? Think about what turned you off at oth-

 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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OH YEAH CHAPTER O 
 
It was so Great seeing everyone at 
our September 20, 2016  Meeting!!!! 
 

Dave Strebbing gave everybody a corteous  quiz to 
checke their ôcourteous statusò in driving. He al-
lowed everyone to evaluate themselves. He also 
talked about How big is your bubble of awarenessò  
ñAnd coming home and the power of choice.  He 
spoke of the importance of being alert and aware 
and not mentally shutting down before you get 
home. It is important to get home so donôt shut your 
brain off before you get there! Thank you Dave on 
helping to keep us "mentally" alert. 
 
The Progressive Drawing was for $25.00  Kathy 
Resse was the proud winner.  For October the pot 
will be set back to $5.00. 
 
They often say that people get wiser with age.  Well 
looking at the prestigious ñWing Nut awardò that was 
won by Hubert Jackson this might not be accurate! 
Hubert repeated his tactics of two monhts ago and 
once again allowed his helmet to grow mold by hav-
ing it stored with a wet rag in the garage!  Be aware 
John Osborn, Hubert Jackson is in close proximity 
of winning prize trophy for most wing nuts collected 
in  a year. 
 
 
How for the Door Prizes & the 50/50: 
     
 50/50      
 20% -- $20.00 -- Shirley Strebbing 
 30% -- $30.00 -- Tom Sprague   
 
 
 

   

Only Bikers under-

stand why dogs like to 

stick their head out a 

car window!  

  OH YEAH CHAPTER O 
Dawn Sprague 

(continued from page 4) 

 

Or newbie in the back of the room'. Is everyone made to feel 

welcome and appreciated? Does everyone really know what 

is being talked about (use of acronyms or missing back-

ground information)? Lots of side conversations or distrac-

tions taking place? Was it fast paced and fun filled or drawn 

out and boring? Did folks hang around and visit afterward 

or rush out the door to leave?  

 

 All of that said, what constitutes a Chapter gathering? Does 

it require going to a restaurant with a meeting room, eating 

dinner, having several 'reports' and multiple speakers? How 

about just getting together to enjoy some fellowship over ice 

cream while discussing a 'Give Me 5' topic from the Rider 

Ed website? Could it be a Saturday morning coffee to talk 

about upcoming events, followed by a ride (including a pre-

ride drivers' safety briefing)? Any one of these could fulfill 

the 'requirement' of a monthly Chapter gathering.  

 

 The bottom line of a 'perfect' Chapter gathering is making it 

what the Members want it to be ï maybe not even the same 

format every month. The Officer's Handbook says it best. 

We must insure that the gathering is so good, so interesting, 

so entertaining, so rewarding and so much FUN that folks 

will want to return every month. They will ñtalk it upò with 

their friends, thereby helping GWRRA receive the positive 

publicity that goes a long way in 

attracting new Members into our 

ñfamily. Help make your Chapter 

gathering perfect!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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This year has been 
FUN FUN FUN  

  
We just returned home from the last Region H Dis-
trict Rally of the Year. Oklahoma had a great rally 
this past weekend. It was good to visit with our 
friends we have not seen in a while. Before we get 
busy with the upcoming holidays, we still have a 
few events in the month of October (See District 
Schedule)  
 

 Mid-Winter Round Up  
  

Set the date for January 14, 2017, Saturday, 7:00 
am to 5:00 pm. MPEC and Expo Center, 1000 5th 
St. Wichita Falls. We have a day planned for eve-
ryone to attend. Come see what your staff is plan-
ning for next yearôs rally in Wichita Falls. We will 
filling out new appointment forms, having educa-
tional seminars to help all members learn about 
what each core team memberôs responsibilities 
are. This will be the same style of event we had 
last year. Everyone gets to set in on all the semi-
nars for each position. Chapter Directors will learn 
about the Rider Educators position and Member-
ship Enhancement will learn about other core team 
positions. We will have a seminar, then a break, 
seminar, then Lunch and so on. Iôm sure we will 
have a little entertainment in between.   
  
We will be having the Couple or Individual of the 
Year presentation, so bring your past and present 
Couple or Individual of the Year that you have 
named as your ambassador for your Chapter. 
They will be presented their medallions either by 
the past Couple of the Year or the Chapter Direc-
tor.   
 
At closing ceremony all the new staff will be receiv-
ing their certificates, patches and pins as they get 
sworn in and sign their Oath of Office.  (Please 
have all your appointment papers and MOUôs filled 
out and emailed to us before MWRU so we can 
assure that everyone gets their patches and pins).   
  
Donôt forget the end of the year Financials are due 
by December 31, 2016 and your yearly dues of 

 
======================================== 
 

At closing ceremony all the new staff will be receiv-
ing their certificates, patches and pins as they get 
sworn in and sign their Oath of Office.  (Please have 
all your appointment papers and MOUôs filled out 
and emailed to us before MWRU so we can assure 
that everyone gets their patches and pins).   
  
Donôt forget the end of the year Financials are due 
by December 31, 2016 and your yearly dues of 
100.00 is due by November 15, 2016. 
 

New Chapter of the Year Coordinator  
  
Sheri Altes will be taking over the position as CHOY 
Coordinator. Please turn your Chapter of the Year 
paper work into Sherri at MWRU so she can review 
them and have them turned in to the Region Coordi-
nator. Remember, every Chapter should be at the 
Bronze level in the program. Come on, fill out the 
forms and receive an award for your chapter on a job 
well done. RememberðA Chapter that plays togeth-
er, Stays Together.    
  
We have a lot of new fun planned for everyone this 
coming year, come and see.  

Texas District  
Director 

Mike & Robin Thacker 
Directorôs Corner 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org


7 

 October 2016 Gold Wing Road Riders Association ñNewsletter  www.goldwingaustin.org  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OctoberAnniversaries 
 
 

 

    Oct. 12th -- Rus Eaton & Mary Hadd 

    Oct. 20th -- Al Hancock & Claire Nybro 

    Oct. 23rd -- John & Wand Osborn 
 
 
 

October Birthdays 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  BIRTHDAYS: 

 

    Oct.  3rd -- Linda Poullard 

    Oct.  5th -- Dexter Poullard 

    Oct. 11th -- Jim Tidwell 

    Oct. 13th -- Gayle Thomas 

    Oct. 13th -- Al Hancock 

    Oct. 31st -- Linda Jackson 

    Oct. 31st -- Mary Hadd 

   Maintenance Weekend      Chapter ñ0ò  

Host: Dexter Poullard  

When: November 19 & 20 2016 

Where:  2516 Mountain High, Dr. 

San Marcos, TX 78666 

Phone: 512-667-7765 

 ñ  I will not be able to work on everyoneôs bike, but  

I can Instruct  multiple owners while they perform  

the work  properly with guided instruction.   I am  

not that familiar with the GL1500, but can surely 

 help with some things. Please call and touch base  

with me prior to making the strip. .   

Things we can accomplish are as follows,; 

but not limited to:  

 Brake fluid change -.large, unopened Dot 4  

>>>Will work with a partner 

Clutch Fluid Changeñ           ñ     ñ        ñ       ñ        ñ    ñ      ñ 

Rear Diff. OilðOnly need 4 ounces, so share  

Brake Pad Replace>ðNew pads?  New Fluid, too! 

Spark Plugs Replace 

Air Filter Replace 

Wind Wings Install 

Power Port Install 

Aux. Fuse block Install 

Aux. Lighting 

Fog/Driving Lights 

Windshield 

 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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                        K-2 RALLY 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hubert had left his helmet two months ago in his 
trunk of his bike, after a short time with the moisture 
he had mold growing in his helmet.  It sure learned 
his lesson until recently he forgot and left his helmet 
in his trunk with a wet rag and the mold grew again.  
You would have thought he would remembered 
what happened the first time.  Hopefully this will be 
the last time he does that. 
 
======================================= 
 
 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Three-Wheeled Vehicles 

 
If two wheels are fun, three 
might be all the better, 
right?  The talk of many Gold 

Wing gatherings involves individuals switching from a 
two-wheeler to a trike.   With those conversations I 
often hear, ñIt is safer, it is a good thing to do when 
you get older, they handle better.ñ  While none of 
these statements are totally false great attention must 
be made when making the switch. So I guess this 
means that I can keep my dream alive of owning a 
sling shot; but just because it is a three-wheeler, it 
probably would be best to leave the driving to my hus-
band who has over 30 years driving experience. 
 
Some people suffer from a delusion that three 
wheeled vehicles would be easier to drive because 
they are more stable as a result of lacking any lean. 
Yes and no. Here are some messages from those 
who ride trikes. 
 
There is NO COUNTER-STEERING involved when 
driving a three-wheeler. If there was no other reason 
to be careful about these machines, this one should at 
least tell you that you need to practice driving one be-
fore you take it out onto public streets! 
 
Front wheel traction is COMPROMISED in turns. You 
must drive more slowly in a curve than you would with 
a normal motorcycle because unlike with a two-
wheeler which leans and therefore almost always has 
the front wheel aligned with the bike's body, a three-
wheeler must be steered by actually turning the 
wheel. Thus, the bike's inertia is constantly trying to 
straighten that wheel, or ride over it. At similar speeds 
a three-wheeler will lose front wheel traction sooner 
than will a two-wheeler. 
 
Both rider and passenger are substantially stressed 
during turns. The bike stays level so they are both 
forced by centrifugal force towards the outside of their 
seats. Indeed, one person actually told me that he 
installed a SEAT BELT for his passenger on his trike 
for this reason! 
 
Trike handling is generally superior to that of motorcy-
cles with sidecars, particularly those that do not allow 
some lean of the motorcycle on curves. Sidecar han-
dling in a curve is typically described as "constantly 
pulling to one side when accelerating or decelerating, 
and requiring constant steering adjustments in turns." 
Both acceleration and mileage are less with either a .  
 

sidecar or a trike rig than a standard motorcycle. 
 
Front wheel traction is COMPROMISED in turns. 
You must drive more slowly in a curve than you 
would with a normal motorcycle because unlike with 
a two-wheeler which leans and therefore almost al-
ways has the front wheel aligned with the bike's 
body, a three-wheeler must be steered by actually 
turning the wheel. Thus, the bike's inertia is con-
stantly trying to straighten that wheel, or ride over it. 
At similar speeds a three-wheeler will lose front 
wheel traction sooner than will a two-wheeler. 
 
Both rider and passenger are substantially stressed 
during turns. The bike stays level so they are both 
forced by centrifugal force towards the outside of 
their seats. Indeed, one person actually told me that 
he installed a SEAT BELT for his passenger on his 
trike for this reason! 
 
Trike handling is generally superior to that of motor-
cycles with sidecars, particularly those that do not 
allow some lean of the motorcycle on curves. Side-
car handling in a curve is typically described as 
"constantly pulling to one side when accelerating or 
decelerating, and requiring constant steering adjust-
ments in turns." 
Both acceleration and mileage are less with either a 
sidecar or a trike rig than a standard motorcycle.  
 
This Tip is designed to forewarn rather than to dis-
courage. I know several elderly riders that can no 
longer manage a two-wheeler who routinely ride 
three-wheelers without any trouble at all. 
 
There is the true story of the  woman who decided 
to 'practice' driving her husband's Wing with its new 
sidecar on the public streets. She put her daughter 
in the sidecar and her husband rode as passenger. 
There would be no high speeds for her - this was 
just a 'get familiar' ride. 
 
At the very first turn she had to make at normal 
highway speeds she lost it. The daughter was flung 
out of the sidecar and was hurt, but not badly. The 
husband sustained a broken collar bone. But the 
motorcycle landed on top of the lady. It destroyed 
many of the organs in her pelvic area as well as 
broke many bones. (She survived it - barely.) 
 
Thus, the point of this Tip is that three-wheelers do 
not handle like two-wheelers and 
REQUIRE practice other than on 
public roads before you should feel 
confident to venture out among  the 
mass.    

Educatorôs Desktop 

Dave & Shirley Strebbing 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Kickstands Up! 
Upcoming Events  

Additional rides will be announced via the web site and Google Groups.                        
For an up-to- date monthly list,  

visit the Chapter O web site at  www.goldwingaustin.org/page4.html  

Date Chapter Event Location Contact/Email/Web Phone 

Sep 29
ï Oct 1 

 Oklahoma District 
Muskogee                  
Oklahoma Civ 

  

Oct 8  Chapter T Kileen, TX 
Jim & Alvalian 
Woodul 

254-634-4658 

Oct 15  Chapter H 
Raymond Russell 
Park, San Antonio 

Sam Reagle 210-426-5617 

Oct 16  Chapter N2 Humble, TX 
Randy & Sharon 
Rainwater 

281-360-4577 

Oct 18  Chapter O Mtg 
IHOP                
11654 Research  

Lyle Altes 512-897-0860 

Oct  22  Good Luck Grill Manor, TX Ken Burnett 512ï 497-1259 

Nov . 
19-20 

 
Chapter O       
Maintenance Day 

San Marcos, TX Dexter Poullard   512-667-7765 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/page4.html
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Jack Wagner 
GWRRA Deputy Director 
Region H Trainer 

 
Statement of Purpose  

or  
Why Are We Here?  

 
 
 
Every organization or business should have a 
mission statement as well as a statement of 
purpose. While being similar, they are different. 
A mission statement should answer the question 
'what do we do and who do we do it for?'. The 
statement of purpose answers the question 'why 
do we do what we do?'. The statement of purpose 
contained in the Officer Handbook includes pieces 
of the mission and sums it up very succinctly to 
answer the questions of 'what do we do and for 
whom' as well as 'why we do it'. 
 
ñGWRRA is an informal educational, social 
organization of proud, unique and special people ï 
Gold Wing Owners. It was formed for people to 
exchange ideas, share safety information relating 
to motorcycling and motorcyclists, educate the non
-motorcycling public concerning motorcycling prob-
lems and participate in impromptu rides. In addi-
tion, it supports the Motorcycle Safety Foundation 
(MSF) and assists all motorcyclists in achieving 
and/or improving public acceptance of motorcy-
clists. GWRRA is a family oriented organization, 
without political or religious affiliations or influence 
and supports civic, local, police, charity, and gov-
ernment organizations. GWRRA publishes and 
distributes Wing World and other media that will 
inform, educate, entertain and enlighten our Mem-
bers and Officersò. 
 
Hard to believe that everything we do can be 
distilled into one paragraph from the Officer 
Handbook. Putting that paragraph into actions 
is where all of the FUN happens.  
 
The more you Know,. The 
better it gets! 
 
Jack 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Auction             Chapter O         Friends 
Rally                  Texas              Austin 
Dairy Queen      Fun                  Rides 
Wingnut            Bluebonnet       Goldwing 
Fellowship         Silent 
 

R K W E B F V N Q W A D O C V 

A F O B F A C E Z U O I R E I 

X I R H Q D R O S J T P E S Q 

Q N N I R O U T O K H G T A O 

I R E S E O I J S F N Q P X D 

Z H T E N N O B E U L B A E X 

W H V B U L D L T G G U H T N 

V J S E W Q L  N J I P C X R 

N A D K B O Y I X O Q C W P A 

U U O Q W S W R W I N G N U T 

X C J S E D E U I Y N O R D C 

Z T H K L J K D L A F U N O K 

G I J O T N E L I S D U N Z F 

P O G M D G A J L R Y T F B A 

C N P A F R R V R O A X H H A 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://www.gwrra.org/
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